Professional Association Executive Board
February 15, 2018 Meeting Minutes 
Present: Norma Chrisman, Patti Antanavige, Jim Roberts, Alison Doughtie, Christine Van Namee, Michael Henningsen, Dawson McDermott, Justin Rahn, Justin Wilcox, Aaron Fried, Melissa Bartlett, Kelly McNamara, Robin Saxe, Maimun Kahn, Marie Kohl, Sergey Myalik, Carolyn DeJohn, Maureen Boufas
Absent:
	Item 
	Discussion 
	Action/Decision 

	Call to Order and Approve Agenda
	Meeting was called to order by President Norma Chrisman at 3:01pm
	

	Approve of Minutes
	 Minutes from the last meeting were reviewed and discussed. A change is needed under the Negotiations section where it should read “…in which the PA offered a proposal” instead of …in which the PA offered a suggestion”. 
Motion to approve as amended: Justin Wilcox
2nd: Aaron Fried
	Minutes approved as amended. 

	President:

	a. Board of Trustees Meeting (12/18)—Attended

b. NYSUT CC Conference Planning Meeting (01/05)--Next conference will be in Saratoga Springs in the early part of October. Exact dates will be forthcoming.  Some conference ideas, such as themes and topics were discussed as well as coming up with a contingency plan about the Janus case.


c. NYSUT Higher Ed Policy Meeting (01/05-06)-- Big topic of discussion was the Janus case. Norma asked others about how the FSLA has impacted their colleges, in which it was found that this is not an issue at other colleges. 

d. Labor Council Planning Meeting (01/10)--Goals were set for the upcoming year. Lots of great things will be coming in hopes of getting more brothers and sisters involved in their activities. Norma was nominated to be Executive Vice-President for the Labor Council. Elections will be held in February. 
e. Board of Trustees Meeting (01/15)—Attended 

f. Board of Elections filing (01/22)—All VOTE-COPE transactions are reported to the Board of Elections. Money can be used to support local legislators, however, we cannot use the money to support Congressional or Assembly candidates, (Anthony Brindisi or Marianne Buttenschon for example). However, money can be asked from NYSUT to help support Anthony Brindisi, or Marianne Buttenschon. The AFL-CIO has endorsed Anthony Brindisi for our Representative to Congress. 

g. Labor Council Meeting (01/22)—Attended 

h. Meeting with the College re: Course Student Surveys--The College asked for a meeting regarding the use of Course Student Surveys. HR has asked to review course student surveys for an instructor. VP Squires and Marie Miknavich from IR wanted to make sure that this was okay for the college to do. This was more of a heads up that this was occurring. While this has happened in the past, this was an attempt to be more transparent to know when these are looked at by HR. 

i. Labor Council Meeting (01/25)—Attended 

j. Meeting with Ryan Miller (01/29)--Ryan Miller is redesigning the PA website. Meeting was held to discuss the progress and the design of the website. Should be able to be updated relatively quickly once has all the necessary items. 

k. PA Roundtable with the College (01/31)—The College cancelled the roundtable to prepare information
for the meeting of PA and College Presidents. 

	

	Correspondence: 
	a. Thank-you notes were received from both Arthur Friedberg and Lorie Phillips for the retirement gift given to them at the January Luncheon. 


b. The MVCC Foundations sent a note of thanks for continuing to award the PA Scholarship. This year’s winner, Sean Weed, has picked up his scholarship check as he was unable to attend the Luncheon. 

c. The Rescue Mission also sent a note of thanks for the monetary and food donation from the Holiday Party. 

d. The PA also received the Sept/Oct 2017 and the Jan/Feb 2018 NUYSUT Retiree Newsletter


	

	Committee Reports
	
	

	Treasurer Report
	Membership for January has been completed. 228 active, 19 agency fees. 16 enrollment forms, 8 were new employees not on list, 8 were agency fee payers. We are down to 11 existing, and 6 new. 
Bank reconciliation completed for January. 
	

	Benefits Fund
	Setting up a refresher for the Trustees, through the NYSUT legal department by March. Tim Mihevc, Jason Yager, Justin Wilcox are looking at ways to make sure member list is accurate so money Trust money is being spent appropriately. 
A Financial Workshop via Stacey Braun is currently being planned.  

Request from a couple members to have a Social Security workshop to help prepare for retirement. Justin will work on getting workshop scheduled. 
The Annual report has been sent out to the Trustees for their review. 
	

	Community Outreach
	Team Sam for Heart/Run Walk has been set.  Team Sam has currently raised over $300 currently. If you are interested in signing up or donation, please contact Robin Saxe. Jolene DiBrango, NYSUT Executive Vice President (also an alumna from MVCC) will be joining and walking with Team Sam. 

	

	Education and Training
	There is a possibility of working with New Members committee to create videos for the website that can be used when we have new members join. Further information about this will come soon. 
	

	Grievance
	Currently working on 5 arbitrations: 
3 are getting dates for arbitration hearings

1 was settled at the arbitration hearing by the College

1 is currently being settled by the College and the PA prior to the hearing. 

	

	Internal Communications

	Hope to have a Panorama out soon. Looking to have articles sent to Sharon Zohne by Monday, Feb 26th with hopes of getting it sent out during the 1st week of March. 
MVCCPA.org—Meeting with Ryan Miller. Looking to get a website that is functional and a valuable resource for our members. We need to get some photos of PA activities to Ryan for the website. Once Ryan has these photos, he will be able to start creating and updated website. Ryan expects it to take no longer than a month to get it all done. 


	

	Member Engagement
	No Report
	

	LAP
	A meeting will be organized by 2nd VP Patti Antanavige where the LAP committee will review the LAP Grant to see where we are for completing year 1 goals, and possibly start discussions on goals for year 2. Erica Brindisi and Aaron Fried are two new faculty members to join the LAP committee. 
One-on-One conversations are also occurring based on LAP goals. We currently have 12 members who are “unclaimed”; please if you can claim a member or two. Please remember to contact Norma as to when the 1:1s are completed so she can update NYSUT. 
	

	Negotiations
	At the last mediation proposals from the College and the PA were exchanged. In response to the PA proposal, the college asked the PA would adjust their proposal to fit the college standards.  The College also asked if the PA would drop impasse and come back to the negotiation table in which the PA said no. Multiple solutions to break the FSLA standoff has been provided by the PA, however, the College passed on all solutions. 
We are now in the Fact Finding stage where a synopsis of the issues will be written by our LRS, Jim Henck. 
Although at impasse, the team indicated that they would not be opposed to hearing any other offers. A meeting is scheduled between President VanWagoner and President Norma Chrisman on 2/16. The last time we had contractual issues, this type of meeting brought about a signed contract.  
	

	Political Outreach
	Justin Rahn is currently in the process of getting appointments set up for Lobby Day (2/28). Meetings will hopefully be held with: Brian Miller, Joe Griffo, Bill McGee, Peter Lawrence & Anthony Brindisi. Although Peter Lawrence is not our representative, he is a family friend of President Chrisman who also happens to serve on the Higher Education Committee. 
 
	

	Research and Records
	Article V has been completed. Article VI will be started. 
	

	New Members
	New strategies were developed and implemented to get binders to new members. Worked well to have members bring new members to the Luncheon and introduce them to the new member committee members. 
	

	Old Business
	One-on-meetings have been enjoyed by our members! They have enjoyed the ability to hear what’s happening and making personal connections.  
	

	New Business
	Audit committee completed annual audit on December 12th. Reviewed transaction from May 1-April 30th. A couple vouchers were noted as being missing. There was a voucher created for a check, but a signature was missing.  Couple deposits were listed on spreadsheet, but had no documentation as to what the deposit was for. A check was lost and reissued, but was not notated well according to the Audit committee. 
Recommendation from the Audit Committee were as follows:

Copy of all deposit back up documentation

Checks issues when signed documentation

If replacement issue, make sure things are notated on voucher. 

Motion to accept: Aaron Fried

2nd: Alison Doughtie

	Audit Report Accepted by the Executive Board

	Other Things:
	Maimun Kahn thanked the PA for their support of the United Way. 
	

	Next Meeting
	The next meeting will be held on Thursday, March 8th @ 2:30pm in AB 126
	

	Adjourn
	Motion to adjourn made by Aaron Fried
2nd by Justin Wilcox

Meeting was adjourned at by Norma Chrisman @ 4:01pm

	



